DRAFT: Subject to approval by the Parent Board

Parkview/Centerpoint Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
March 9, 2010

The meeting began at 6:35 p.m.

Timekeeper: Lisa Esboldt
Note: Board member Lisa Comfort resigned from the Board via email notice on February 26.

Transportation Update:  John Leininger introduced Pete Willcoxon, Sr. and Chuck Corliss, district finance and transportation representatives.  Chuck reviewed the district attendance area map and bus route times for 2008-09 and 2009-10.  He explained various options for shortening student bus rides, including regional bus stop options, changing school start and end times (9:35 to 4 pm), a combination of these two options, and contracting bus routes out to an outside vendor.  The transportation department prepared these options for the finance department and the superintendent to consider.  Parents are invited to suggest other ideas to the building principals.  Some parents suggested that an earlier start time also be considered (starting about 7:30).  Options may be recommended to the school board for implementation in the 2010-11 school year.  Pete and Chuck are willing to come back to the April parent board meeting to further discuss this topic.
Sunrise Middle School Information:  John Leininger introduced Sunrise Middle School Principal David Law and Sunrise parent and former Centerpoint parent Sue Self.  David spoke about the opportunities available to students at Sunrise like engineering classes, National Honor Society, a musical (Music Man) and History Day.  He spoke enthusiastically about parent involvement at Sunrise, which has increased in recent years, and talked about the many opportunities available for parent engagement.  Sunrise is moving toward pursuing IB candidacy and is already doing some work to align their programming to IB focus areas.  He invited parents to take a tour of the school.  Sue spoke about her experience as a parent of a child who went to Mahtomedi Middle School and another child who is a student at Sunrise.  She shared that she has been very pleased with Sunrise and the leadership of Principal Law.  She strongly encourages parents to take a close look at Sunrise for their children.  John Leininger added that there is great communication between Sunrise staff and the elementary schools.
February 9th meeting minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s update:
· Angel Fleming presented two teacher grant requests (David Bataglia and Chris Quinn, $70 each, for Greek and Latin roots books for reading/vocabulary); Grant requests approved
· Angel Fleming sent an income and expense update to board members before the meeting.  There were no questions on the financial reports.
Committee and Task Force report: 
· Jennifer Weddell reported that the Bylaws Task Force has completed their work on the revised bylaws.  The public discussion was held prior to tonight’s Parent Board meeting.  A few questions and comments were incorporated into the revised bylaws.  The Task Force recommends that the revised bylaws as presented at tonight’s Parent Board be approved and the parent ballot process be started.  Task Force recommendation approved.
· Drew Maruyama showed the design for the T-shirts.  Estimated cost for the t-shirts will be about $5 each for kids’ sizes.  Drew or Karen Herrera will find out adult size cost.  Options for requesting donations and making sure all students get a shirt were discussed.  Drew will create an order form soon to share with the Parent Board.
Administrator’s report given by John Leininger: 
· Sandy Harthan has submitted a grant proposal to 3M for RoboLab improvements/upgrades.  We should find out in April whether we’ll receive a grant.
· Spanish will be fully funded by the district next school year, so Parent Board funds will not be needed.  The Spanish program will continue to be offered to all grades at Matoska International.

· John will try to schedule a meeting for parents with Chuck Corliss in the transportation department sometime before spring break.  John will notify parents when something is scheduled.
· MCA tests are coming up in April.
· Teachers are getting new computers this spring.
· Currently, enrollment for 2010-11 is right around 510, including about 75 kindergartners.

· Staff is working hard on two IB initiatives: an assessment policy (philosophy) and a language policy, which are needed before the final application process.
· PBIS training this month – a core group of staff is going through this training.  They are learning about how to support all kids and work positively and proactively in a systematic way, collecting data to assist with instruction and behavior, to better meet the needs of our students.

· Karla Harding is putting together the Science Fair.  A date has not been determined yet.

District report given by Lori Swanson, school board:

· At their March 8th meeting, the school board approved a Chinese teacher exchange program.  A White Bear district teacher will teach in China for about 6 months, and a teacher from China will be in our district as a resource to secondary schools and will visit all elementary schools.  The cost to the district is minimal ($600 per month stipend).
· The board approved a new administrative structure, effective July 1 for Matoska International, eliminating the existing structure and approving a full-time principal position and a part-time IB coordinator position.
· The district contract with White Bear Center for the Arts has been extended, continuing 3 lessons per school year for all students.  New grants may be sought for adding more lessons in the future.
Staff report given by Judy Ross (K teacher) and Julie Stonehouse (5th grade teacher):
· Thanks to Parent Board for funding buses for kindergarten Wild Things planner field trips.
· Conferences went well – long but rewarding days.
· Three new patrol captains (4th graders) have been chosen for next year and will be announced soon.
· Shakespeare Club is getting started in 5th grade.  Thanks to the Parent Board for helping fund this great opportunity.

· Lisa Esbolt reminded teachers that yearbook orders are due March 16th.

Janet Berryhill, school parent, spoke about the history and meaning of Matoska.  She did research on the word Matoska, including speaking to experts on Native American languages at the University of Minnesota.  She learned that Matoska means White Bear in the Dakota language.  Dakota is a broad term that covers many bands of people (including, for example, the Mdewaketon people of the Shakopee area).  Matoska is actually pronounced Ma-TOE-ska, not Ma-TAH-ska.  Janet asked that the school come up with an official statement that explains the history, meaning and pronunciation of the word, possibly posting it in the school entryway.
Open Forum
· Tricia Morrissey spoke about the Wacky Hair Booth at the spring carnival and asked for a volunteer to work with her this year and take over next year since her 5th grader is graduating.  Revea Baker volunteered to do this.
· Lonnie Stai reported that the next carnival planning meeting will be on Thursday, March 25th at 6:30.  They are looking for volunteers to help with follow-up calls to businesses, seeking donations for prizes.
The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Summary of Action Items
	Action
	Who?
	When?

	Send revised bylaws out to families for vote
	Jennifer Weddell
	By March 15

	Get final quote (and t-shirt sample?) for t-shirts; prepare order form
	Drew Maruyama, T-shirt task force
	Before Spring Break

	Contact Chuck Corliss (transportations) about holding another parent meeting
	John Leininger
	Before Spring Break


Meeting Attendance for March 9, 2010
	Parent Board Members
	Staff

	 X
	Amanda Cammack (Co-Chair)
	X
	John Leininger (Assoc. Principal)

	X
	Cari Green (Co-Chair)
	
	Becky Peterson (Assoc. Principal)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	
	Gayle Chapman (Volunteer Coord.)

	X
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	
	

	X
	Revea Baker
	X
	Judy Ross (kindergarten teacher)

	X
	Cathy Crea
	X
	Julie Stonehouse (5th grade teacher)

	X
	Lisa Esboldt
	
	

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	
	

	X
	Julie Hedin
	Others

	X
	Karen Herrera
	X
	Lori Swanson (School Board member)

	X
	Andrea Letourneau
	X
	Don Copeland

	X
	Drew Maruyama
	X
	Cris Davis

	X
	Heather O’Brien
	X
	Mike Milinovich

	
	Cami Raeburn
	X
	Janet Berryhill

	X
	Lonnie Stai
	X
	Sue Self

	X
	Erin Stonehouse
	X
	Pete Wilcoxon, Sr.

	
	
	X
	Chuck Corliss


The next regular meeting of the Parkview/Centerpoint Parent Board will be held on Tuesday, April 13th at 6:30 p.m. in the Media Center.  All are welcome to attend.
